
Diane Bixby 

From: 
Sent: 

Rep. Daniel Ortiz <Rep.Daniel.Ortiz@akleg.gov> 
Thursday, January 28, 2021 4:27 PM 

To: Diane Bixby 
Subject: RE: State of Alaska FY2022 Proposed Budget 

CAUTION: External Email 
This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and 
know the content is safe. 

Thank you Diane for sending me the letter from Mayor Sivertsen regarding Governor Dunleavy's 
Administration proposal being put forward by the 
Department of Law, which, if the policy were to go forward, would begin charging home rule municipalities for t he 
prosecution of state misdemeanor crimes w ithin their respective jurisdictions. I understand that such a change would 
bring significant increased costs to municipalities like Ketchikan at a time when municipal revenues are dow n 
significantly. I will immediately start a dialogue w ith Senator Stedman's office in order pla n a strategy to try and prevent 
the proposed policy change from going forward. 

Respectfully, 
Rep. Dan Ortiz 

From: Diane Bixby <dianeb@ktn-ak.us> 
Sent: Thursday, January 28, 20214:08 PM 
To: Rep. Daniel Ortiz <Rep.Daniel.Ortiz@akleg.gov> 
Subject: State of Alaska FY2022 Proposed Budget 

Dear Representative Ortiz, 

Attached please find communication from City of Ketchikan Mayor Sivertsen regarding the State of Alaska FY2022 
proposed budget. Should you have any questions please feel free to reach out to our office. 

Kind Regards, 

f);Me f. &;;J! I· 
dianeb@ktn-ak.us 
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